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  October 9, 2008 
 
Carol Adams, Secretary 
Illinois Dept. of Human Services 
100 S. Grand Avenue, East 
Springfield, IL  62762 
 
Dear Secretary Adams: 
 
On September 5, 2008 the Department of Human Services notified the Commission on 
Government Forecasting and Accountability of the intent to close Howe Development 
Developmental Center in Tinley Park, Illinois.  The Commission, by statute, must 
request a formal “recommendation for closure” in the circumstance of a developmental 
center being closed operated by the Department of Human Services.  The intent of the 
State Facility Closure Act is to provide transparency on the closure process, and to 
allow both the administration and opponents of such initiatives to formerly interject 
their support or opposition regarding the closure in a public hearing.  In order to 
provide adequate transparency in the process the act states very clearly in (30 ILCS 608 
section 5-10d) that “No action may be taken to implement the recommendation for 
closure of a state facility until 50 days after the filing of any recommendation.”  The 
Commission received a letter from AFSCME Council 31 on October 7, 2008 stating 
that the Department of Human Services is already taking steps to close Howe 
Developmental Center.  The Commission is requesting the Department of Human 
Services respond to the following assertions made by AFSCME. 
 

1. Has the department distributed packets to family members at two 
meetings after the initial closure announcement in which guardians were 
urged to complete to designate transfer of their loved one to another 
facility? 

 
2. Has the department contacted all Howe residents’ families and guardians-

either at the meetings noted above, or by phone or by mail-to discuss 
placement options for their loved one. 
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3. Has the Department of Human Services developed a new document 
entitled “Living Arrangement Preference Form” which staff was to have 
completed for all persons served at Howe Developmental Center by 
September 30, 2008. 

 
4. Has the Department of Human Services retained a consultant to expedite 

the resident placement process? 
 
5. Has the Department of Human Services begun preparing units at other 

state operated developmental centers to accept current Howe residents? 
 
The State Facility Closure Act clearly states that no action can be taken to initiate the 
closure of a state facility until 50 days after the recommendation for closure.  If the 
Department of Human Services is indeed moving forward with the items discussed 
above it may be in violation of the act.  The Commission has attached the official 
timeline for closure of Howe Developmental Center to this letter.  Due to the important 
nature of this process, the Commission requests that the Department of Human Services 
respond to this correspondence by October 17, 2008. 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 Dan R. Long 
 Executive Director 
 
DRL:dkb 
S88 Howe 

 
cc: Randy Wells, Legislative Liaison 
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